

## SENATOR JEFFREY H. "JEFF" ATWATER

October 3, 2008

Governor Charlie Crist The Capitol 400 S. Monroe Street Tallahassee, FL 32399

Re: Deep Water Port/Calypso

Dear Governor Crist:

As a follow up to my July 10, 2008 letter, please allow me to reiterate my strong opposition to the Calypso Deep Water Port project. Nearly three months have passed since my initial appeal to you in opposition of this project I have yet to receive any correspondence or other evidence from the applicant that would alleviate any of my concerns for the health, safety and welfare of the residents or otherwise sway my opinion on the dangers of this project.

I restate my firm opposition to the siting of this project so near our heavily populated coast and nearby our fragile reef system. Once again, I urge you to deny the application. I am available at any time to discuss the merits of the project if and when it makes its way to your desk.

Sincerely.

Jeff Atwate

cc: Secretary Michael Sole, Florida Department of Environmental Protection